
Dear Parents and Carers 

I hope this message finds you well despite the challenges presented by the recent snow and ice. I extend my         
sincere gratitude to each and every family for your strong commitment to ensuring your children attended school 
this week. I understand the challenges that the weather can bring and I would like to congratulate the student        
population for their conduct and attitude this week. 

It is with great pleasure that I share the news that attendance across the school remains strong, surpassing both 
national and regional averages. Your dedication to your children's education is evident, and we appreciate the         
collaborative spirit that contributes to the success of our school community. 

I am delighted to report that Year 11 students have seamlessly settled back into lessons after their Christmas 
break. Many are actively engaging in the extensive intervention program and period 6 revision lessons,                 
demonstrating their commitment to being well-prepared for the upcoming summer exams. The positive progress 
and enthusiasm displayed by Year 10 students are also noteworthy, with improved attendance and significant 
strides in their GCSE subjects. 

A special thank you to those who attended the Year 7 Parents Evening last night. It was heartening to witness the 
strong turnout and the positivity that permeated our conversations. Your feedback is invaluable to us as we strive 
for continuous improvement, and we appreciate everyone who took the time to share their thoughts. Your support 
is never taken for granted, and together, we look forward to shaping the next phase of our school's development. 

I would like to remind you that the Year 9 Parents and Options Evening is scheduled for February 14, 2024. I            
anticipate this to be another wonderful opportunity to connect with even more parents and discuss the educational 
journey of your children. 

In reflecting on this Sunday's Gospel, we draw inspiration from the narrative of Jesus gathering the first community 
of disciples. As Pope Francis encourages us, let us be active presences in our community, fostering an                    
environment where everyone thrives. Our school community, rich in diversity, continues to flourish on a daily basis, 
and it is a joy to witness. 

I want to express my pride in the numerous opportunities our students have to be active participants in both our 
school and the wider community. Many have embraced service roles, embodying the values that make our school 
community special. 

As we approach the weekend, I wish each of you a lovely and restful time. May God bless you and your families, 
and may the positive spirit of our school community continue to shine brightly. 

Thank you for being an integral part of St. Matthew's School. 

God bless 
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We still have some students who have debt on their Parent Pay 

Account, we will be making contact with you to discuss this on a 

one to one basis.  

In the meantime please check Parent Pay and top up funds to 

clear any debt if you are in a position to do so before your child/

children return to school after the Christmas holidays.  

If you are struggling to clear this debt, we suggest your child/

children bring a packed lunch each day upon returning to  

school as they will no longer be served in the cafeteria if a debt 

appears on their account when they go to be served. 

We are here to help you please contact  the Finance Team to  

discuss further or email parentpay@smrchs.com  

Children on Free School Meals have a £2.50 daily allowance for a 

meal at lunchtime. This allowance is not to be used for snacks at 

break time. If you wish your child to buy snacks or spend more 

than the allocated £2.50 you should top up their Parent Pay       

account accordingly. 

Children on Free School Meals will now have a daily spend limit 

of £2.50, they will not be permitted to go over this limit and will 

be refused any items over the cost of £2.50. If you put additional 

funds on their Parent Pay account we will remove or change the 

daily limit to one you chose for your child.  

If you have not activated the account please do so immediately.  

If you have misplaced your unique username and password to 

activate the account  contact the Finance Team straight away.  

Your child will need their account activating to: 

 buy snacks / meals from the catering service 

 purchase  academic items  

 go on school trips/events      

            

Important message 



 

 
How To Activate A New Account 

You will need an activation letter or email from school to get started. If you 

have lost  this or not yet received it, email the school at 

parentpay@smrchs.com   

You need a valid email address as a username and for account verification. 

1.Navigate to parentpay.com  

2. Select Login at the top right corner of the screen 

3. Enter the username and password provided in your activation letter / email 

and select activate. 

4. Complete the activation as detailed on screen. 

5. That’s it you’re all done! 
 

How To Top Up A Parent Pay Lunch Account  

1. Navigate to parentpay.com  

2. Select Parent Login 

3. Username—this is your email address 

4. Password—this is what you chose once you had activated your account 

5. Select Login 

6. Click Continue—(or if you want to set up one click payments follow the 

screen prompts)  

7. Select Pay for meals 

8. Enter how much you want to pay (minimum payment is £5) 

9. Select Add to Basket 

10. Click on Basket and check the amount is correct 

11. Click proceed to Checkout 

12. A receipt will be sent to your email address from Parent Pay. 

13. That’s it you’re all topped up! 

The Minimum Top Up is now £2.50. 

Parent Pay—How To 



 

 Free School Meals 

We encourage all parents/ carers to check if their child is entitled to free school meals 

(FSM). Being registered for free school meals benefits both the student and the school as 

we will receive extra funding. It is the parents/ carers responsibility to apply for free school 

meals on behalf of their child. 

Applying for Free School Meals only takes a few minutes. Please click on the following link 

to apply:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

 

If you are struggling with your application, please contact finance@smrchs.com and the 

Finance Team will be happy to assist you with your application. 

 

Qualifying criteria for free school meals: 

You are receiving Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no 

more than £7,400, as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent             

assessment periods) 

Income Support 

Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

The guarantee element of Pension Credit 

Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an an-

nual gross income of no more than £16,190) 

Working Tax Credit run-on – paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax 

Credit 

Free School Meals 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
mailto:finance@smrchs.com


 

 
BLUE DOT DEAL—A STUDENT FAVOURITE 

The Blue Dot Deal still remains a favourite and is exceptionally good value allowing your child to 

chose 4 items, for example;  if they wanted something to eat at break they could chose something 

from the hot deli, get a roll for lunch from the cold deli, select a drink and get a fruit pot or               

something from the Homebake all for £2.50.  

 

Eat well, Chose Smart 



Attendance Is Everyone’s business 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

100% attendance  0 days missed  Excellent  
0 lessons 
missed  

  
Gives your child the best 

chance of success and 
gets them off to a flying 

start  95% attendance  
9 days of absence, 1 week 

and 4 days of learning 
missed  

Satisfactory  
45 lessons 

missed  

90% attendance  
19 days of absence, 3 weeks 

and 4 days of learning 
missed  

Poor  
95 lessons 

missed  

Less chance of suc-
cess.  makes it harder to 

make progress.  

85% attendance  
27 days of absence, 5 weeks 

and 3 days of learning 
missed  

Very poor  
140 lessons 

missed  

Serious implications on 
learning and progress  

  

  
80% attendance  

  

36 days of absence, 7 weeks 
and 3 days of learning 

missed  
Unacceptable  

190 lessons 
missed  

75% attendance  
  

45 days of absence, 9 weeks 
and 1 day of learning 

missed  
Unacceptable  

230 lessons 
missed  

 



Attendance Is Everyone’s business 

 

 

 



Spotlight on SEND 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘Riding the Rapids’ 

Do you have a child who has been referred to the Social Communication Pathway (SCP) for 

assessment of neuro-diversity, or has received a  diagnosis of Autism? 

We are delighted to announce that we will be hosting a post-diagnosis course, for parents and 

families, led by the Thrive in Education practitioners.  

This pilot project, in association with CAMHS, will begin after Easter. 

Places are limited to 10 families per cohort and each course will last for 10 weeks. 

We intend to offer this support on a rolling programme. 

 

 



CAREERS NEWS 

It’s been a busy for our Careers Education Information and Guidance (CEAIG) provision. 
Here’s what’s already happened so far this academic year: 

• Careers meetings with Mrs Worrall, Careers Advisor, having been taking place. Most 
of Year 11 have had at least one meeting; several others have had subsequent meetings 
to talk more about choices. 

• Mrs Worrall has also started to meet with Year 10. 

• Late September saw the hugely successful Post-16 Fair in the Sports Hall. With a         
variety of educational providers and employers available, this was a great opportunity for 
Years 10 and 11 to explore their options once they leave. The providers commented how 
engaged the pupils were which shows how committed Key Stage 4 is to fully                      
understanding where they could end up. 

• Mrs Worrall spoke to the entire Year 9 cohort about help with careers and what       
options post-16 they might have. 

Over 100 Year 9 and 10 pupils responded to a survey to gauge their thoughts on their       
futures, and how we might help them work toward their dream careers. Thank you to all 
those who took part: you are helping us shape our provision. 

 
There’s more to come: 

• A parent voice survey will be sent out to understand what parents know about CEAIG. 
We look  forward to analysing the results. 

• In February, Medical Mavericks will be in school working with a select number of       
pupils who might be interested in health-related careers. 

• From 4th to 9th March we will mark National Careers Week with a variety of activities 
across the  entire school. 

Later in March, Year 10 pupils will have an opportunity to take part in the National       
Apprenticeship Event at the Etihad Stadium, where they will be able to meet with              
apprenticeship providers, colleges and employers. 

 

If you want to find out more about what we offer, and for sources of  further 
information, see https://www.smrchs.com/pupils/careers/  

https://www.smrchs.com/pupils/careers/


 COMPETITION TIME 

 
 

 



 COMPETITION TIME 

 
 

 



Chaplaincy Corner 

Highlights of the week  

 

       
 

This week saw the launch of our Key Stage 3      

Bible Club which was a great success, with many 

students coming to share their faith and biblical 

knowledge. We discussed Jesus’s healing of the 

blind beggar in Luke 18, focusing particularly on 

the faith and humility shown by the blind man in 

asking for his sight back rather than for money. 

Bible Club continues each week on Tuesday 

lunchtime for KS3 and Wednesday lunchtime for KS4.  

 

In our form time prayer this week we have been focusing on the theme of Christian Unity. 

Jesus prayed that all of his followers “may be one…so that the world may believe” (John 

17:20-21). Each year the World Council of Churches asks all Christians to pray in a special 

way for this unity among believers and we have been taking part by thinking about the theme 

of unity from different Christian perspectives.    

 

This week we have also announced an exciting opportunity for Year 7 pupils to take part in 

at the end of the school year. In July we will be taking a group of Year 7s to Savio House in 

Bollington for a two night residential retreat. This will be an opportunity to step back from our 

day to day lives, to have fun together in the countryside, and to think about the theme of 

“building bridges”, both with each other and with God. Full details of this retreat can be found 

on ParentPay and in the letter send to parents/carers on Monday.    



MFL 

Modern Foreign Languages  

 

 

 

 

Finally, our word of the week is 
‘Sveiki’, which means ‘hello’ in 
Lithuanian! 

Year 10 have been completing their 
speaking exams in French this week and 
have prepared their general                
conversations, as well as their photo 
card answers, to the highest standard. 
Bravo – Madame Gyves-Walker est très 
fière de vous! Agnès and  Israella kindly 
allowed their speaking tests to be  pho-
tographed and both girls did extremely 

Our MFL students are in the middle of their mid-year exams and 
their preparation and effort during this exam period has been and 
continues to be exemplary. Mrs Gyves-Walker rewarded her 8Y 

German class with a 
‘sweet treat’ for their  
excellent effort and       
impeccable  behaviour 
during their assessment 
on Thursday. Archie C 
was   outstanding and 
here he is completing 
his exam. 

Aarush year 7 – Italian 

Reaan year 8 – Arabic 

Najma Year 8 – Spanish and Farsi 

Daniele Year 8 – Lithuanian 

Lydia Year 8 – A variety of languages and 
amazing facts! 

Year 11 have reflected on 
their PPE scores and the MFL 
Team is really proud of the 
effort and preparation that 
went into these exams by the 
French students.  Phase two 
intervention started on       
Monday for a group of          
targeted pupils who are all 
committed to improving their 
grades and Mrs Gyves-
Walker cannot wait for our 
next lunchtime session next 
week! 

Mrs Callison is very proud of 
how well her year 9 and 10 
pupils have applied             
themselves to their mid-year       
listening and reading exams! 
Keep up the good work! 

The Christmas Card 
competition winners 
are listed below. All 
the  pupils will be  
receiving vouchers in 
the coming days. A 
big thank you to Ms 
Prendergast for     
organising her annual 
Christmas Card      
competition! 



Beehive 

Highlights of the week  

 
 

 

 

 

A very proud Miss Mallinson and all the 
team 

The Y8s had time to become little chefs this 
week enjoyed their pizza cooking  lesson! 
The pizza 
turned out 
wonderfully. 

The Y7s continued their hard work revising in Maths and 
Science lessons this week. We are so proud of your hard 

The Y9s finally created their own volcanic eruptions and loved every minute of it! 



Year 11 

Highlights of the week  

 
TEACHER SHOUT OUTS TO YEAR 11 

 

Miss Cooper-11Y5 just completed an amazing exam practice lesson in RE. All pupils put 

in 100% effort. 

Individual shoutout for Jay Jay E-S who has just moved into the class. His engagement 

and effort has been perfect and he is a fantastic addition to the class  

 

Mrs Stone-11X1 and 11Y5 have been OUTSTANDING this entire school year but have 

returned with such a spectacular approach to their learning. It is a joy to teach them and 

their resilience is inspiring!  

 

Miss Rayson-I'm really proud of 11x3 this past two weeks, they've came back full of con-

fidence after their mock results and are working hard on Language Paper 2 making sure 

they can succeed! They are fantastic!  

Top  5 Achievers 

 Shaymaa 

 Shiven 

 Chloe 

 Alex F 

 Alexis 

 

 

 

Highest attending forms this week                  
is Mr Green’s 11D Well done!  

35 students across year 11 have 100%    
attendance  

      



PROM SHOUT OUT  

 

 

Year 11 



Highlights of the week  

 

 

 

Highest attending forms this week                  
is 10D Aha. With 100% attendance        

Well done!  

 49 students across year 10 have 100%    
attendance  

      

Year 10 
Top  5 Achievers 

 Safina 

 Molly 

 Miriam 

 Loveth 

 Charlie  

  
10H have just finished their Form Time 
reading book, The Upper World. They 
absolutely LOVED the book.  Particu-
larly, the boys in my form were so en-
gaged and some were even      trying 
to sneak a peek ahead to try get to the 
next parts each week! It is such a good 
choice for their age! Even the students 
that initially claimed reading was 
'boring' clearly enjoyed the        story-
line and it was just so lovely to have 
this  experience with them. It made the 
weekly sessions of reading something 
to look forward to, and        definitely 
showed a lot of the pupils just how ex-
citing reading can be.  

Precious – Head 
of Year award 
this week from 
Mrs Newey .   
Outstanding      
intervention and 
support in the 
school community 

Mr Halls form reach 100% attendance out-

standing commitment and achievement 

SHOUT OUT TO: 

10Y2, are amazing. Their willingness 
to get involved, give their opinion and 
interpretation is phenomenal. They are 
really getting into their GCSE            
anthology and demonstrating great 
work ethic. Well done, Miss Rayson. 

Great start back to the year for 
year 10 .          
Superb!!  



Year 9 

Highlights of the week  

SHOUT OUT FROM MISS O’CONNELL!  

would just like to say how positive and  
pleasant SIX year 9 groups have been whilst 
I have been covering Geography. Despite 
experiencing this disruption, they have        
responded well which has allowed me to fully 
support their learning. In particular, 9D were 
marvellous in terms of every pupil working 
hard, behaving well and supporting a happy 
environment.  

The other groups were 9E, 9F, 9C, 9A and 
9J who all displayed a really positive attitude.  

Top  5 Achievers 

 Houleye 

 Elisha S 

 Loredana 

 Rodiyat  

 Fatima 

 

 

 

Highest attending forms this week                  
is 9C Well done!   

Knocking 9H off the top spot!! 

146 students across year 9 have 100%    
attendance  

Well done to the Year 9 Football team who 
progressed to the semi finals of the Man-
chester cup this week beating St Peters 7-1. 
Superb performance and still remain un-
beaten this year. 

Well done Year 9 Keep up the 
good work! 

Mrs King, Ms Rossie and        
Mr Robinson 

 9K - Great revision work leading up to recent their recent 
assessments with me in science and geography. All of the 
class then showed wonderful behaviour during the             
assessments and tried their hardest! Well done!! Mr Napier 

I have just had a brilliant lesson with 
9H lesson 5. All learners were en-
gaged in the learning. Four learners 
were awarded Actor of the Week cer-
tificates, Georgie Lee Thorpe, Evie B, 
Myles B and Oliver F. I also sent a 
praise text home for those four stu-
dents and all other learners have 
been awarded achievement point. I 
am really pleased with the way this 
class always engages in Drama, par-
ticularly impressed with the extra ef-
fort made by Dennis and Rocco.      
Miss O’Brien 



Highlights of the week  

Year 8 

Top  5 Achievers 

• Anamika S 

• Samantha N 

• Confidence O 

• Ocean-Dawn 

• Rossira M 

 

 

Highest attending forms are 8A with               
98% attendance 

29 students with 100% attendance across the 
year groups 

Very Well Done!  

Miss Elliot- Art:  

Just want to high-
light amazing exam 
conditions today 
from 8A during P1. 
All students were 
focused and not 
talking. Students 
entered in silence 
and were prepared 
for their exam.  
 A big shout out to 
Shola, Anamika, Alex, Ellie, Harez and Archie.  

Fanatstic behaviour shown in assembly 
since the start of the year, well done Yr 
8 keep up the great work we are very 
proud of you.  

Ms. O'Brian - Drama:  

8D pic of Actors of the Week P3 today. 
Names who achieved certificates were:  

 Emmanuel  Sultan  Jude   

Louie  Kayne  Ayva  Laycie  Naomi   



Year 7 

Highlights of the week  

Top  5 Achievers 

• Aneela B 

• Lottie L 

• Daniella F 

• Abraham A 

• Sarah Mc 

 

 

 

Highest attending forms this week                     
7H CBa   

Well done!  

19 pupils across year 7 have 100%    
attendance. Lets aim for higher!  

Our Stars of the Week 

Mrs Walsh’s – JJ B  

Mrs Rolt’s -  Dena J  

Mr Johnson’s –  Thea R 

Mrs Lennon’s –  Daniella F  

 

Miss Begum -Lovely work from Ja-
mie and Lottie! Brilliant work from 
Y7 in PSHE about the history of 
schools in the UK, students were 
engaged and well behaved. 

7E have been so excited to learn about                 
Frankenstein! Its been non stop enthusiasm and its 
catching! Well done, Miss Rayson. 

7K - Great revision work leading up to their recent 
assessments with me in science and geography. All 
of the class then showed wonderful behaviour during 
the assessments and tried their hardest! Well done!! 

What a great turn out for Y7 parent's evening 
this week! We hope you enjoyed meeting all of 
your child's teachers and are proud at hearing 
how hard they have been working during their 
mid year assessments! 

Some Lovely work from 
Y7 was displayed at 
parent's evening. 
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